
From: GARBAA Affef (ENV) On Behalf Of KONRAD Robert (ENV) 
Sent: Thursday, December 22, 2016 9:14 AM 
To: 'aarhus.compliance@unece.org' 
Cc: 'Fiona.Marshall@unece.org'; 'pat.swords; WIEDNER Angelika (ENV); GARBAA Affef (ENV) 
Subject: FW: Decision V/9g (EU) - follow-up at the request of the ACCC 
  
  
Dear Ms Marshall, 
  
I refer to your email of 19 December addressing two follow-up questions to the EU in order for the Committee 
to finalize its second progress review on the implementation of decision V/9g. The European Commission is 
pleased to provide the following factual clarifications on the two points:  
  
1°) Attached to this email are the letters sent to each Member State on 14 October 2015. 
2°) The Czech Republic and the Republic of Portugal have both amended their NREAPs in 2013. No other 
Member State is known to be currently doing so.  
  
  
Best regards,  
  
  
Robert KONRAD 
Head of Unit  
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